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Note from the Editor 
 

As we begin the New Year, let us reflect on our 
achievements of the past year, and look forward to all 
the great things that we plan to achieve in 2019. Now 
is the time to list those things that we can do to make 
a difference – for Kolping, for our family, for our 
friends, for our community, for our country, for the 
world….. so much to do and so little time on this earth. 
 
Don’t forget to make your reservations for the King’s 
Party (details on page 7) and the Stube Nacht (details 
on page 8). In February, we will have the Kolping 
Sports Club Celebration Dance and the Schlachtfest 
put on by the Kolping Sängerchor. 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

 

January Events 

 
January 4, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting 
January 8, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
January 12, 7:30 P.M. King’s Party 
January 18, 7:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
January 20, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 
January 26, 6:00 P.M. Stube Nacht 
_________________________________________________________ 
 

February Events 

 
February 1, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting 
February 9, 8:00 P.M. Celebration Dance 
February 12, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
February 15, 7:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
February 17, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 
February 24, 2:00 P.M. Schlachtfest 
 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Vice President – Nancy Pelzel, 513-385-3120 

 

Membership (New Members) – Rita Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Committee – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Sängerchor – Dale Sunderhaus, 513-604-6074 
Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  
House & Grounds – Paul Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

Membership Dues Notices 

 
The notices for membership dues went out in 
November. The annual dues amounts are as follows: 
 

Life Membership  $25.00 
Single Membership  $42.00 
Family Membership  $63.00 

 
Life Membership is available to any member who is 
at least 70 years old and a member for 20 years in 
2018. Please pay promptly so that there are no issues 
with being able to shoot with the Schützen Club. We 
appreciate your membership in the Kolping Society. 
 
    Karen Wienkamp, 
    Membership Secretary 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of January! 

 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Mark Kalkhoff Jan 1 

Mike Schwebler Jan 1 

Mary Ann Wurzelbacher Jan 1 

Frank Geiser Jan 2 

Carol Cliffe Jan 3 

Michael Hasenfratz Jan 3 

Michael Seibel Jan 3 

Karl Butschkau Jan 5 

Karin Albrecht Jan 5 

Theodor Tegenkamp Jan 5 

Ray Beiser, Jr. Jan 6 

Patty Hinnenkamp Jan 6 

Tom Musbach Jan 6 

Hubert Mohs Jan 8 

Mike Carroll Jan 9 

William Goetz Jan 9 

John Schwierling Jan 10 

Tom Beiting Jan 12 

Jamie Hoffmann Jan 12 

Gregory Meyer Jan 12 

Timothy Pohlman Jan 12 

Edward Reinert Jan 12 

Jim Schroer Jan 12 

Wendel Lachmann Jan 13 

Mary M. Gonnella Jan 14 

Michael Kappen Jan 14 

Eric Schlake Jan 15 

Ingrid Thompson Jan 15 

   

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Ray Kunze Jan 16 

John Schnieder Jan 16 

Tim Burda Jan 17 

Theodor B. Leuker Jan 18 

Paul Blom Jan 19 

Rudy Eismann Jan 19 

Dieter Schildmeyer Jan 19 

Catherine Thiemann Jan 19 

Joyce Brown Jan 20 

Jane Fitzpatrick Jan 20 

Steve Drees Jan 21 

Mike Szczepanski Jan 22 

Mary Etta Schulte Jan 23 

David Corbett Jan 24 

Anthony McNeal Jan 24 

Clara Hamen Jan 25 

Joseph Kunze Jan 25 

Pete Gardner Jan 27 

Jim Gieringer Jan 28 

Edmund Kuderer Jan 28 

Fritz Westendorf Jan 28 

Barbara Hessler Jan 29 

David Schroeder Jan 29 

Joe Wessels Jan 29 

Henry Arents Jan 30 

Charles Dietz Jan 30 

William Adelmann Jan 31 

Helmut Leder Jan 31 

   

Welcome, New Kolping Members! 
 

We initiated forty-eight new Kolping members at the Christmas luncheon on December 2nd. This is the largest 
initiation group that we’ve had in quite a few years! Please give a hearty welcome to the following new members: 
 
Tom Beiting, John Blenke, Thomas & Casey Brown, Kyle Crum, Brian Donnellan, Mark Elrod, Mark 
Fehring, Mike Fehring, Bryan Freudiger, Mike Freudiger, George R. Freudiger, Greg Freudiger, Nancy 
Freudiger, Jon Freudiger, Mark Freudiger, Ray Freudiger, Tom Girmann, Charlotte Girmann, Patrick 
Gramaglia, Amy Hester, Ann Hoerstmann, Teri Hoerstmann, Ted Hoerstmann, Jr., Benjamin & Jamie 
Hoffmann, Spencer Kappen, Alex Kelly, Bonnie Kemper, Kenny Kemper, Bob & Susan Koeninger, Anthony 
McNeal, Don & Karen Murnan, Thomas Scheidler, Rebecka Schlake, Fred & Sandra Schmits, Mike 
Schweer, Pam Schweinefuss, Mike Senger, Doug & Rhonda Stegman, Dennis & Rebecca Straw, David 
Tasset, and Paul VanRisseghem. Please introduce yourself to these new members when you see them! 
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Fr. David Hiller Fund High School 
Scholarship 

 
Once again, the Fr. David Hiller Fund will offer two (2) 
$3,000 grants to children of active Kolping parents. At 
least one parent must be a member for at least three 
years. Grants are available for children who will be 
freshmen at a Greater Cincinnati Catholic high school in 
the school year 2019-2020. These grants will be 
renewable for each successive school year, provided 
certain conditions are met. 
 
In 2019, the grants will be awarded to the two 
freshman students. Current grant recipients are also 
required to reapply in order to receive their renewable 
grants. Applications and program description are 
available in the Hiller Fund mail slot in the Kolping 
Board room. Applications should be sent directly to the 
Cincinnati Scholarship Foundation, who will determine 
the awardees. The applications are not provided to the 
members of the FDHF Committee. 
 
Deadline is February 28, 2019. A complete 
description of the program is available on the Kolping 
website: www.Kolpingcincinnati.com. 
 
Any additional questions should be sent to Paul 
Ahrnsen at 513-542-8554 or pahrnsen@fuse.net. 
 

Paul Ahrnsen 
________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

Thank you to all who donated canned goods, paper 
products and toiletries to the Mt. Healthy Alliance at the 
Kolping Christmas luncheon. We were able to donate 
462 pounds of canned goods, etc. this year, which is 
52.5 pounds more than last year! We also donated $185 
in cash, which they will use at Meijer to double the 
amount. 
 
Your generosity goes a long way for those in need, 
especially at this time of year. We appreciate your 
support and look forward to doing it again next year. 
 
    Thanks, 
    Barb & Russ Hessler 

Note from Our Praeses, Fr. Dan Kroeger 

 
Wow! What a wonderful string of parties. Mass and 
initiation of 48 new members, Seniors Christmas 
luncheon, and Tuesday Workers luncheon were the 
three that I attended. I missed the Sängerchor Konzert 
and the Children’s Christmas party. But it has been a 
wonderful season. 
 
Now, as we are about to begin the New Year, I want to 
invite and encourage all our members and specialty 
groups to think about our Kolping activities in 2019. 
What I hope we can do is to organize some religious 
programming. I want to invite all the Kolping members 
to consider what religious activity or programming 
might be appropriate for each of the subgroups. 
 
As Praeses, my role is to help all our Kolping members 
to grow spiritually throughout the year. If any of our 
members would like, please ask for whatever 
assistance you might need from me. I know that many 
of us are active in our parishes and in Kolping outreach 
work, but let’s not forget that we are an organization of 
faith. Contact me if I can be of some service. My “day 
job” here at Franciscan Media allows me to keep 
flexible hours, provided I get my work done. So here is 
your chance to start arranging whatever activities that 
your group feels would be beneficial. I am at your 
service. I can help organize or arrange for resource 
people to assist. 
 

Fr. Dan 
________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Christmas Tree Decorating 

Thank You 

 
Many hands made the job go quickly! Thank you to 
Nancy Pelzel and Regina & Manfred Schnetzer for 
helping make the tree decorating go quickly and so 
pleasantly. It only took 2 ½ hours to have the trees 
ready for the Christmas events. Thank you again from 
Bill and me. 
 

Barb and Bill Adelmann 
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German Emigration Museum 
Oral History Workshops 

 
A team of four delegates from the German Emigration 
Museum (GEC) in Bremerhaven, Germany conducted 
oral history workshops on December 12 and 13 at the 
German Heritage Museum and at Elder High School.  
 
The team arrived on December 11 and set up their 
lights and video cameras in the basement, first and 
second floors of the museum. A total of ten German-
Americans of the first and third generations were 
interviewed, three at a time. These video interviews 
lasted between one and a half to two hours. 
 
In addition, two of the interviewers conducted a 
workshop with students from Karin Albrecht’s German 
class at Elder High School.  
 
On Wednesday evening at 7:30 P.M., historian Katie 
Heidsiek from the GEC gave a presentation on the 
German-American Migration as Recorded in Oral 
Histories Experience in the Kolping Klubhaus. This 
presentation was very well attended, not just by 
Kolping members, but also by members of the 
Hamilton County German Genealogy Group. 
 
Overall, it went well and we are proud that Cincinnati 
was chosen as one of only three cities for this project; 
the other two cities were Baltimore and Washington, 
D.C. 
 
  Manfred Schnetzer, 

1st Vice President, 
German-American Citizens League 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

National Kolping Raffle Results 
 

Following are the results of the National Kolping raffle 
drawn on December 2nd at the New York Kolping 
Christmas party: 
 
1st prize, $1,500 – Helene Schrand, Cincinnati 
 
2nd prize, $1,000 – Joseph V. Wolden, San Francisco 
 
3rd prize, $500 – Laura Mahrenholz, Chicago 
 
Congratulations to the winners! 

Schützen Club News 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OF 

KOLPING FROM  

THE SCHÜTZEN CLUB 

 
Shooting night will be January 18th; team signup, 
practice, make-up or shoot-ahead shooting starts at 7 
pm with competition shooting starting at 8 pm. All 
Kolping members are invited to shoot during practice 
and join the fun. Please come to the scorer's table for 
more information. Please try to come around 6 pm to 
help set up the room and stay after to help put 
everything back. 
 
December scores (subject to change due to make-up 
shooters) were: High Practice was Bob Yuellig (68); 
High Individual was Neil Geoppinger (68); and High 
Team was Trautmann (65.2). Congratulations to them 
all. 
 
If you are interested in buying a Kolping Shooting polo 
shirt, please email Mickey Moore at: 
mmoore82028@icloud.com  
 
He needs to know how many shirts to order and he will 
let everyone know the cost per shirt. 
 
If you have any Shooting Club questions, contact the 
president at slawson@mthealthy.org or call me at 578-
7873  

Steve Lawson, 
   Schützen Club President 

 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the February Bulletin is Thursday,  

January 24th at 5:00 P.M.  

Please submit articles to  

Nancy Pelzel at: 

nancypelzel@aol.com 
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Sports Club News 
 

Our Celebration Dance is February 9th from 8 P.M. to 
midnight. If you are interested, please email Walt 
Dewar at: Walt.Kolpingsoccer@gmail.com. 
 
    Thanks, 
 

Walt Dewar 
    513-312-8551 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Fr. David Hiller Fund Report January 2019 
 

I told you in my last report (Dec. 2018) that it was my 
last report. Unfortunately, here I am again to finish my 
term in office.  
 
I thank the Hermeling Family for naming this fund as 
the recipient of any memorial donations in honor of 
their mother Helga. We extend our sympathy to her 
children and all the family members of Helga 
Hermeling. May she rest in peace! 
 
Helga Hermeling Memorial - Heddy Freese 
 
I welcome Wendell Hull as the new Treasurer of this 
fund. I am sure that Chairman Paul Ahrnsen will make 
the appropriate introduction of Wendell. I ask for your 
continued support of this fund in the future. All officers 
and committee members work hard for the benefit of 
the fund so that it can carry out its mission. 
 
Once again, thank you for your support over the years. 

 
Ted Tegenkamp 

513-941-6439 
     
 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Thank You 
 
The Hermeling Family would like to thank everyone 
who sent prayers, cards, flowers, donations, and 
attended the services for Helga on December 20.  The 
love and support expressed by the Kolping Family 
makes it easier to get through the difficult times. 
 

God Bless All. 
 

John & Linda Knizner 

 

Kolping Genealogy 
 

Kolping members, we all share a rich German history in 
general and, at the same time, a very specific genealogy 
in our families. Many of us “make the time” to 
investigate our roots and trace our personal family 
histories.  With the advent of the internet, the science of 
DNA, and new communication tools, it is easier and yet 
more complex to learn how our ancestors lived. 
 
We have been working on many topics in our fledgling 
Kolping Genealogy Group, attempting to serve our 
members. Website: 
(http://www.kolpingcincinnati.com/Genealogy.html) 
 
Attendance at the sessions has been sporadic.  In order 
to commit to a 2019 schedule, we need to meet 
together, plan a strategy of topics to serve our 
members, or dissolve the Genealogy Group. 
 
Please “brainstorm” prior to the next meeting, January 
20 (always the third Sunday), and review our past 
topics, offer suggestions, and prepare for the future.  
Let’s all meet in the clubhouse at 2:00 pm for an hour. 
 

Dr. Tom Montgomery, montgota@fuse.net, 
montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-969-5383 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

New Trustee for Father David Hiller Fund 

 
The Father David Hiller Fund would like to welcome 
our newest trustee, Wendell Hull, to the board. 
 
Wendell is a Kolping member who served in our armed 
forces after attending West Point. He has been working 
at Fidelity Investments for the past twelve years, but 
has recently struck out on his own with a Monster Tree 
Service franchise. He is married to Joanne and they 
have two sons.  
 
We thank him for his willingness to serve and we will 
be transitioning the duties of Ted Tegenkamp, who will 
be retiring from the board effective January 1, 2019. 
Once again, thanks to Ted for his many years of service 
on the FDHF board. 
 
    Sincerely, 
    Paul A. Ahrnsen 
    FDHF Chairman 
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Deaths 

 
Helga Hermeling, wife of the late Willi Hermeling and 
Kolping member since 2009, passed away on 
December 14, 2018 at the age of seventy-six. Helga 
was also the mother of Kolping members Linda 
Knizner, Barbara and Margaret Hermeling, as well as 
the sister of Maria Von den Benken. We extend our 
sympathies to Helga’s children: Linda, Barb, David, 
Margaret and Tina, and the entire Hermeling family. 
 
Christine (Christa) Drees, wife of the late Ulrich 
Drees and longtime member of Kolping, passed away 
on December 20, 2018 at the age of ninety-five. Christa 
had also been a member of the Kolping Seniors and the 
Kolping Sängerchor. Our prayers go out to her 
children, Henry Drees, Christina Clifford and Rose 
Drees Kluth, along with the whole Drees family. 
 
May their souls and the souls of the faithful departed, 
rest in peace. 
 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Members Who Need Prayers 

 
For those who are sick, unable to get out, or in need of 
prayers for any reason, please contact Christa Olding 
(513-385-1476 or jonio3@cinci.rr.com) or Nancy 
Pelzel (513-385-3120 or nancypelzel@aol.com).  
 
Prayer is powerful, so we would like to include you on 
our “Sick & Shut-Ins” list. Let us know your needs. 
 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Kolping Sängerchor Notes 

 
The Kolping Sängerchor will have its annual 
Schlachtfest (Pork and Sauerkraut) dinner on Sunday, 
February 24, 2019 and the Spring Concert will be held 
on Sunday, April 28, 2019. 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 
of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 
Committee members.  In order that the membership 
can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 
decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 
that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 
and at what time Kolping members should assemble 
for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 
the family and the Kolping representatives.)  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 
_____________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Otger Kappen  
Bill Lunnemann   Ed Reinert  
Josef Bueter   Ferdi Kappen 
Maria Von den Benken  Carol Cliffe  
Elaine Wilke   Doris Wilke  
Larry Fehrenbach  Herm Koehling 
 

Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan; and Mark Poole, son of Betty Poole, as 
well as all members of the Kolping family who are in 
need of prayers. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 
always nice to hear from friends when you are not 
feeling well. 
 
________________________________________________________________ 

Kolping Seniors 

Meeting on January 8th, 11:30 A.M. 
 

In case of inclement weather, watch Channel 12 – we 
will call them.  We are looking forward to the next year 
– we pray that we all stay well so that we can enjoy 
each other’s company. HAPPY NEW YEAR from the 
officers to all of you. WE HAD A GREAT CHRISTMAS 
PARTY LAST MONTH – thanks TO ALL OF YOU! 

 
Christa Olding 
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95TH Schützen König 

KINGS PARTY 

 
Cincinnati Kolping Center 

 

Saturday, January 12, 2019 

7:30 PM 

Open to the Public 
 

Music by The Alpen Echos 

$10 includes buffet 

Dress in German Tracht or Semi-Formal 

Royalty Parade at 8:30 

 

Reservations: 

Doris Wilke 513-521-5019 
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Stube Nacht 2019 
Cure Your Winter Blues 

January 26th / 6:00 – 11:00 
 

The Kolping Society invites you, your family, and friends to cure your winter blues by celebrating 
the halfway point to Schützenfest, America’s Longest Running German Fest, at our annual Stube Nacht! 

 
Your prescribed remedy will be waiting for you in our Wein & Bier Stube! 

 
This is a family-friendly experience, so please make plans to bring the whole team! 

 
 

Blues Cure #1 – The Alpen Echos Band with 
Special Guest Nick Gulacsy! 

Enjoy the fun and fresh contemporary and traditional German sounds of the Alpen Echos Band with Special Guest Nick Gulacsy!  
You are definitely in for a special treat as they build on the energetic and spontaneous ‘jamming’ they did at Schützenfest 2018. 

You do not want to miss the great entertainment they have in store for you! 
 

Blues Cure #2 – Eat and Drink Stube Style! 
Homemade Buffet Dining (optional) - opens at 7:00, which includes Hoagie sandwiches, Baked Potato, and Soup & Salad Bar 

Homemade Sauerkraut Ball Appetizers (optional) will be available 
 

Our Kolping “Electrified Schnaps Cart” will have an eclectic set of specialty Schnaps & Drinks, as well as Artisanal KY Bourbons 
Wonderful Selection of Wines – Cocktails – Beer: $3 bottles / $10 buckets (4 bottles) 

 

Blues Cure #3 – Try Your Luck at the Stube Race Track! 
When you aren’t singing and dancing with the Alpen Echos and Nick Gulacsy, pick your favorite ponies and 

wager for prizes at our “Night at the Races” track! 
 

Blues Cure #4 – Games & Fun for All Ages! 
Our Children’s area will have a Magic Show, Balloon Artists, games, movies, and coloring contest with prizes! 

”Heads -or- Tails” games for the whole family! 
 

Stube Nacht Particulars: Open to the Public 

Where: Kolping Center (10235 Mill Road – 45231)   –   When: Saturday, January 26th / 6:00 – 11:00 
Admission: $5 per Person / $10 per Family (parents and school-age children) 
12 & Under - Free Admission, Hot Dogs, and Pop 
 

Dining: Homemade Dinner Buffet – $10 (optional) / Sauerkraut Ball Appetizers – $3 (optional) / Desserts – $2 (optional) 
Attire: Party Attire Requested 
 

RSVP: schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com –or– call Doris Wilke (513-521-5019) 
You want to get your reservations in early, as we had a fantastic crowd last year and plan to top it in 2019! 
 

A Place Where Food, Family, and Fun Come Together! 
 

Help spread the word and stay up to date via Facebook (Kolping Cincinnati) & the Web (kolpingcincinnati.com) 
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New Kolping Members Inducted on December 2, 2018 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Above, front row, L to R: 

Mike Senger, Ray Freudiger, Tom Beiting,  

George R. Freudiger, Mark Freudiger,  

Bernadette (Bonnie) Kemper,  

Michael Spencer Kappen, Charlotte Girmann,  

Tom Girmann. 

Second row, L to R: 

Anthony McNeal, Kenny Kemper, Mike Schweer,  

Mark Fehring, Mark Elrod, Mike Fehring, Kyle Crum, 

Jon Freudiger, Greg Freudiger, Bryan Freudiger, 

Nancy Freudiger. 

 

Left,   

New members Sandy and Fred Schmits, who arrived 

after the group photos were taken. 
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More New Kolping Members Inducted on December 2, 2018 
 

 

 
 

 

Front row, L to R: Rebecka Schlake, Cassandra (Casey) Brown, Ben & Catie Hoffmann, Anna Hoffmann,  

Rebecca Straw, Ella Hoffmann, Maggie Hoffmann, Jamie & John Hoffmann, Pamela Schweinefuss,  

Teri Hoerstmann, Ann Hoerstmann, Karen Murnan, Susan Koeninger, Rhonda Stegman. 

 

Back row, L to R: Thomas Brown, Dennis Straw, Thoedore Hoerstmann, Jr., Patrick Gramaglia, Alex Kelly,  

Paul Van Risseghem, Don Murnan, Robert Koeninger, Doug Stegman, Thomas Scheidler. 

 

New members not in the photos: John Blenke, Brian Donnellan, Mike Freudiger, Amy Hester, and David Tasset. 

 

 

 

WELCOME, NEW KOLPING MEMBER CLASS OF 2019! 

 

We are glad that you have joined the Kolping Family 
and we look forward to working with you and seeing you 

at many of the Kolping events. 
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The seventeenth Schützenfest sponsor that we are highlighting in the E-mail version of our newsletter is Servatii  
Pastry Shop & Deli. 
 

 

 

 

Wilhelm Gottenbusch, a German immigrant, came to the United States after traveling around the world on an 
international freighter. In 1963, Wilhelm opened his first bakery on Observatory Avenue in Hyde Park. In a one-
man shop, with a bakery in the back, he made a name for himself by focusing on one thing – quality. Focusing 
on the quality of his products, Wilhelm and his sons have expanded and grown over the last 50 years. 

Wilhelm brought the traditions of his father and grandfather over from Münster, Germany. His grandfather, 
George, started out driving a horse-drawn wagon door-to-door selling his fresh baked goods. Wilhelm’s father, 
George, attended Germany’s most recognizable baking school and received his “Konditor Meister” status – 
Master Pastry Chef. His father opened Café Servatii, on Servatii Platz, in the heart of Münster, Germany. 
Wilhelm followed in his father’s footsteps by earning his “Master Baker” status and starting his own business in 
Cincinnati, Ohio. 

Wilhelm’s sons, Gary and Greg, have both apprenticed in Germany earning their journeyman status – Greg in 
pastry and Gary in baking. Gary continued in his father and grandfather’s footsteps by earning his Master 
Baker certification in 2001. In turn, the Gottenbusch's have acquired some of the most talented bakers, 
decorators and pastry chefs in America. All together, they work to uphold the values set forth by Wilhelm 
Gottenbusch 50 years ago. 
 
Kolping Connection: Wihelm Gottenbusch and his son Greg have been longtime members of the Catholic 
Kolping Society. The have been our supplier of pastry, pretzels and quality baked goods for our many events 
over the years. They are a Legacy Sponsor of our Pretzel & Pickle Booth for the past three years. A special 
thank you to the Gottenbusch Family for your continued support of Kolping these many years. 
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Kolping Connection: Michel Keidel has been the official Graphic Designer for the 

Schützenfest Committee over the past two years. Coming onboard for the 150th 

Schützenfest Anniversary Celebration, Michel has proven to be indispensible in 

creating graphic design solutions that have visual impact and create powerful 

communication results. Michel has worked with us generously and respected our 

special Not For Profit Status needs. We thank Michel Keidel for his many contributions 

toward creating a professional and exciting new look to our Schützenfest print, 

electronic and banner promotions and advertising. 

2019 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  2 Board Meeting 
   4 General Meeting 
  12 King's Party 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  26 Stube Nacht 
  28 Board Meeting (February) 
 
FEBRUARY  1 General Meeting 
   9 Celebration Dance 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  24 Schlachtfest 
  25 Board Meeting (March) 
 
MARCH  1 General Meeting 
   8 Fish Fry (Society) 
  15 Fish Fry (Sports Club) 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  16 King's Ball 
  22 Fish Fry (Schützen Club) 
  29 Fish Fry (Fr. David Hiller Fund)  
 
APRIL   1 Board Meeting 
   5 Fish Fry (Young Families) 
   5 General Meeting 
  12 Fish Fry (Endowment) 
  14 Awards Banquet 
  19 Schützen Nacht 
  28 Spring Konzert 
  29 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY    3 General Meeting 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  17 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  18 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  19 Seth Stevens Tournament 
 
JUNE   3 Board Meeting 
  
 

JUNE   7 General Meeting 
16 Father's Day/Anniversary Mass 

  21 Schützen End Party 
   
JULY    1 Board Meeting 
    5 General Meeting 
  19 Schützenfest 
  20 Schützenfest 
  21 Schützenfest 
  29 Board Meeting (August) 
 
AUGUST   2 General Meeting 
  16 Captains Meeting – Schützen Club 
  16 Appreciation Party 
  26 Board Meeting (September) 
 
SEPTEMBER  6 General Meeting 
   6 Fill the Net Tournament 
   7 Fill the Net Tournament 
   8 Fill the Net Tournament 
  20 Schützen N acht 
  30 Board Meeting (October) 
 
OCTOBER   4 General Meeting 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  27 Memorial Mass/Goettafest 
  28 Board Meeting (November) 
 
NOVEMBER   1 General Meeting/Elections 
    2 Harvest Fest 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
 
DECEMBER  1 Weihnachts Konzert 
   2 Board Meeting 

 8 General Meeting/Christmas Party 
  15 Children's Christmas Party 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  30 Board Meeting (January) 
    

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  
   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Sports Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 
 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 


